Office of SELECTMEN 148 Peck Street Rehoboth, MA 02769



Tel.: (508) 252-3758 Fax: (508) 252-5342

July 20, 2016

Governor Charlie Baker State House, Room 280 Boston, MA 02133

Dear Governor Baker,

The Rehoboth Board of Selectmen respectfully wishes to inform you that the Town of Rehoboth strongly opposes the implementation of any tax, surcharge or tariff on Massachusetts residents' energy bills to fund the Algonquin Gas Transmission, LLC Access Northeast Project as proposed by the DPU as a "pipeline tax".

We wish to publicly put all officials representing Massachusetts residents on notice that we oppose electric companies charging a pipeline tax on their customers' utility bills as a way of funding a private corporation.

We thank you for your support of our position on this tax.

Sincerely,

Helen Dennen

Interim Town Administrator

Wilen Denne

Cc: Maura Healy

Attorney General One Ashburton Place Boston, MA 02108

Page 2 Governor Charlie Baker

Congressman Joseph Kennedy II Attleboro District Office 8 North Main Street, Suite 200 Attleboro, MA 02703

Senator Elizabeth Warren 2400 JFK Building 15 New Sudbury Street Boston, MA 02203

Senator Edward J. Markey 222 Milliken Blvd. Fall River, MA 02721

Senator James E. Timilty State House Room 507 Boston, MA 02133

Representative Steven S. Howitt 4th Bristol District State House, Room 237 Boston, MA 02133-1020

Matthew A. Beaton Secretary of Energy & Environmental Affairs Commonwealth of Massachusetts 100 Cambridge Street, Suite 900 Boston, MA 02114

Angela M. O'Connor, Chairman Massachusetts Department of Public Utilities 1 South Station, Track 13 Boston, MA 20110

Shawn Cadime, Town Administrator Town of Seekonk 100 Peck Street Seekonk, MA 02771

Mayor Kevin Dumas City of Attleboro 77 Park Street Attleboro, MA 02703